
 
AGENDA 

WASCO COUNTY LIBRARY SERVICE DISTRICT 
BOARD MEETING 

Date: July 20, 2021 
4:00 

Location: via Zoom 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

III. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

IV. LIBRARY DIRECTOR REPORTS 

V. OLD BUSINESS 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Material Retention policy 

VII. FINANCIAL REVIEW 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

a. Set Next Meeting Date and Location 

b. Adjourn 

 

  

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87418871825?pwd=d0RUL3JmQjFPcUxpRVM3Tk5xRG1mQT09 
 
Meeting ID: 874 1887 1825 
Passcode: 126715 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87418871825?pwd=d0RUL3JmQjFPcUxpRVM3Tk5xRG1mQT09


 
 

Wasco County Library Service District 
Board Meeting 
June 15, 2021 

4:00 p.m. 
Location:  via Zoom 

 
 
SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 
 
 
 
Board members present:  Carolyn Wood, Mary Beechler, Rita Rathkey, Tina Coleman, Corliss Marsh 
 
Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Bronte Dod, Rita Squires 
 
Called to order: 4:02 
 
Corrections to minutes: none 
 
Recognition of visitors and interested parties: Deward Hext, Vicki Thomas 
Jeff introduced Deward and Vicki, who will be new board members beginning with the July, 2021 meeting.  They will 
replace Carolyn Wood and Rita Rathkey, after their terms expire at the end of June. 
 
 
Director’s Reports: 
 
Dufur:  Report via email as Sarah was unable to attend the meeting:  Dufur Library has been busy with reopening to the 
public. We are creating a teen space and a time in the library for Teens to Take Over on Tuesday evenings.  Summer 
reading will start on Thursday.  The part-time library position closes tomorrow at three and we plan to interview this 
week.  
 
Maupin:  The City did job interviews last week for the director’s position. The hiring committee is deliberating. Things 
are going well, the Summer Reading Program has started, there are activity kits for the summer. Corliss asked if their 
programs are live. Bronte said no, they are only doing take home kits. As far as performers, instead of hiring their own 
virtual performers, they will promote the ones that The Dalles Library has contracted (if things were normal, they would 
have been booking the same performers anyway). A lot of summer reading funds were used for take home kits, 
incentives, and end of year prizes. Maybe they will be able to have an in-person program at the end of the summer. 
 
The Dalles:  The painters finished painting the breezeway, it looks nice. Last week the tree trimmers came and trimmed 
up the planetree in the courtyard. We are not doing any live programs this summer, but hopefully in the fall. A lot will 
depend on the State, their requirement is that 70% of the state be vaccinated. If that happens, the director thinks we 
would be able to go back to normal.  The library is doing take and makes for the summer, which are really popular; as 
well as some online programming. The take and makes have been so popular, that they will continue being offered after 
the summer reading program is finished.  Rita Squires has started doing Friday morning storytimes at City Park since 
mid-May, they are going pretty well. As long as the weather cooperates, she will continue doing this.  
   Jeff said that he was unable to make it to the Friday job interviews in Maupin due to a prior commitment. Bronte 
stated that the interviews were conducted by the City Manager, as well as Christine Wolf, the City Recorder, and Keelia 
Carver, who is on their foundation board. Jeff said that if there is a clear-cut choice, there is no need for him to be 
involved; however, if they are on the fence, or have questions, he is available. 



    The Summer Reading Program has kicked off, with awesome prizes for all ages. For the adults there is even a 
turntable, so if you want to listen to your record albums, this would be a good prize. There are gift certificates, and some 
great prizes for teens and children. The winners will be very pleased. 
  Corliss asked how many kits of each item are available, is there always a wait list, and are there enough kits? Jeff 
explained that he has given staff permission to order more kits if necessary. For instance, for Father’s Day, Bob had a 
combination birdhouse/beehive, that would be personalized on the laser cutter. There was a big sign-up for that, so 
additional kits were ordered to fill the need. Also, if people don’t pick up their kits, they will go to the next person on the 
waitlist.  
   Tina asked what access is allowed in the library currently. Jeff said that we are open on a limited basis, 25 people at a 
time for browsing. The interactive equipment in the children’s wing is not available, families just come in, pick out their 
books and check out. Only 3 of the public computers are available; no chairs are set out, so nothing to encourage 
patrons to stay. While we’ve been closed, the holds system has been revamped, patrons can now come in and pick up 
their own holds. They are located close to the self-checkout, so that patrons can come in, grab their holds, and checkout. 
It has been going really well. Tina asked if there was an age limit for coming in. Jeff said no, but any one over the age of 5 
must wear a facemask. There are also signs up reminding people to maintain the social distance of 6 feet. 
 
Old Business:  There was no old business to discuss. 
 
New Business:  Material Selection Policy: Carolyn said that it seemed to cover just about everything, except local history. 
Is there a policy about retaining local history material? Jeff said that there isn’t an official policy, the unofficial policy that 
he has been following is that that kind of material is hard to get, and is rare, so we don’t get rid of it. Mary Beechler 
pointed out that under the criteria for purchasing, it actually mentions “local emphasis.” It was asked if there were any 
changes made to this policy since the last time it was updated. Jeff said that no, the wording was still good, no changes 
were needed. The ALA policies that our library agrees with and supports are included with the policy as well. Mary 
Beechler asked if ALA’s Freedom to Read statement was a formal part of the policy, or just for informational purposes. 
Jeff pointed out that on the first page of the selection policy, it states that it has been adopted as official library policy. 
(Carolyn pointed out that on the Freedom to Read statement, under dates of revision to the policy, it contains an 
incomplete date. If it is going to be a part of the policy, it should be corrected.) 
     Tina asked if the criteria is listed in priority order. No, because priorities change and that would require redoing the 
policy too often. Tina made the motion to approve the Materials Selection policy, Mary Beechler seconded. There being 
no further discussion, the vote was unanimous to approve the policy. 
   Carolyn asked if this was the final policy up for review, or if there were more. Jeff said that no, there are still more 
policies to be reviewed, so Vicki and Deward will get a chance to review some policies next month. 
     There are policies and minutes to be signed, Jeff will put them all in a folder for the five current board members to 
come in and sign. 
     Jeff had one bit of new business that wasn’t on the agenda. He had his department head meeting today, and they 
started talking about City Hall opening up, and what their hours might be. He is thinking about changing hours at the 
library to better reflect usage. The time we go back to normal would be a great time to introduce new hours, if that is 
what the Library Board decides. He has asked the staff’s opinion. Everybody has noticed that the last hour, 7:30 – 8:30 is 
really, really slow. He is thinking about closing at 7:30. There just isn’t enough people in the library during the last hour 
to make staffing that last hour an efficient use of staff time. By closing an hour earlier, some front desk hours could be 
switched to earlier in the day. Staff who normally come out from the back room to help out at the front desk won’t need 
to do that. They could continue working on their own tasks, the cataloging, processing, etc., without being interrupted. 
Thereby, making them more productive. Carolyn Wood stated that closing earlier makes sense. This would allow staff to 
go home earlier too, which makes a big difference in the winter time. Jeff agreed, and said that during the winter it is 
really quiet during that last hour; and even in the summer, when it might be a little busier, it still isn’t that busy during 
that last hour. Mary Beechler thinks that this is the perfect time to establish the “new normal” but she would like to 
make sure that there is no loss of hours to personnel. Jeff assured her that staff will still work the same number of hours, 
this would just mean less time they would have to spend helping out at the front desk. Tina wonders if this lack of 
patrons during the last hour is because of COVID, or was it this dead in prior years. Jeff replied that it has nothing to do 
with COVID. He has been thinking about changing the hours for some time, as he has noticed how slow it is in the 
evenings. It was asked if there is a particular demographic that comes in later, would closing earlier impact them. The 
answer is no. Rita is also in favor of trying the new hours. 



 
Financial Review – Carolyn noticed that some areas of the budget were not used much, was this due to COVID? Jeff said 
yes. An example is that the library still has an outreach/courier position that has not been filled because it is not 
currently needed. Because the library has been closed or in a limited curbside service model for the biggest part of the 
year, the front desk circulation position wasn’t filled until February, resulting in a savings of almost seven months in 
salary and benefits. In addition, because we’ve been closed, and items have not been circulating as much, not as many 
library items have been ordered. So yes, because of COVID, we have not spent as much of the budget as planned. 
   Barbara Telfer, The Dalles Library’s cataloger, is retiring on September 4th. That position will be posted; and in addition, 
one of the teen librarians, Zulema, has given her notice. She has accepted a library job at the University of New Mexico. 
Her last day will be June 21st. They will both be missed a lot. Those two positions will be posted.  
   Mary Beechler asked about the budget increases to Maupin and Dufur. Are they sustainable even when we get back to 
full staffing and full expenditures? Jeff said yes. It was asked if funds not used this year will roll over into next year’s 
budget. Yes, anything in the county budget that is not used this year will automatically roll over into next year. It can be 
rolled over into the beginning year’s cash balance and eventually put into the reserve or unappropriated funds. 
    Tina asked about replacing the library van, as it has been discussed previously. Could some of the excess funds be put 
into that?  Yes, Jeff is looking at different options and will have more information in a couple of months. 
 
Thoughts from Rita Rathkey and Carolyn Wood as they step down:  
     Rita mentioned “that the last 8 years have been very educational on a personal level; because I have just seen the 
library bloom, and I am thrilled. When we were meeting in person at the library, we always had a little time at the 
beginning to discuss the books that we’re reading. One of them that was mentioned was The library book, which I read. 
It was so good, and just added to my experience in terms of looking at libraries; and now when we visit other cities, we 
try to find the library to explore. And, I can say ours is so cool. I feel really good that we could contribute to the 
community in that way; thank you for letting me be on the library board.” 
   Carolyn agrees, “It has been enlightening, I can’t say that I have learned to use the library any better, because I just buy 
books. But I have to say that I am so glad that there are people who can help educate others. I’m really appreciative of 
the fact that during this past 8 years we have built on to the library here, the Maupin library has been recreated and 
expanded in a wonderful way; and the Dufur library has been remodeled and has additional features and new 
equipment in their library. I think we have done really well in that way. I want to thank Jeff for the creative way he has 
brought our library into the 21st/22nd century.  I just want to thank all of the board and the library staff for the good work 
that they do. 
 
Jeff said that he would like to thank Carolyn and Rita, because they’re leaving, but also everybody else, the two new 
members, and the others, like Tina and Corliss, and Mary, who will be on for a few more years. Your support has been 
awesome, and your advocating for the citizens of Wasco County and their welfare and information needs has really been 
fantastic. It has been a real pleasure working with you both.  
 
Corliss said that she wasn’t going to let them off quite that easy, and then invited them to join her on the Library 
Foundation Board. 
 
Carolyn thanked Mary and Corliss for stepping in, again (this is their third time on the board), when there were openings 
on the board. Mary thanked Jeff for making the job as board members too easy, “you’ve already thought of everything, 
there’s never anything to push for, or you’re already doing it. We just come along and say ‘yay!’ you just make the job 
too easy.” 
 
Next meeting is July 20th, 2021, at 4:00 via Zoom (no meeting in August, it is hoped that by September meetings will be 
in person) 
 
  



Deward stated that he has been a library board member at other libraries, and he thinks that The Dalles Library is the 
finest library in the country for a medium-sized city. There are none he has seen, in all the different communities he has 
lived in, anywhere, that can compare with what the staff and management here have accomplished. The community 
does not realize what they have here, and thinks that the library board should come up with some sort of program to 
educate the citizens of the community that are not presently using the library, as to the value of The Dalles Library to the 
community. 
 
Adjourned at 4:53 p.m. 
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